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SUBURBAN LIBRARY COOPERATIVE

44750 Delco Blvd

Sterling Heights, Michigan 48313

(586) 685-5750

1BCOUNCIL MINUTES
2BMacomb Reference and Research Center
3BMarch 11, 2010
I. The meeting was called to order by Woodford at 9:30 a.m. at the Macomb Reference and Research Center.  Woodford excused at 10:30 a.m. and Turgeon continued the meeting.


Present:
Smith (Armada), Lusardi (Chesterfield), Neal (Clinton-Macomb), Sterling (Eastpointe), Slivka (Fraser), Parus (Harper Woods), Blakely (Lenox), Reghi (Lois Wagner), Larsen (Mount Clemens), Graham (Ray), Harper (Romeo), Valade (Roseville), Orlando (St. Clair Shores), Conklin (Shelby), Turgeon (Sterling Heights), Doege (Utica), Henderstein (Warren), Frezza, Radcliffe,  Woodford (SLC)


Absent:

Cross (Center Line), Thomas (MacDonald), Russ (Troy), 


Associate Member:  Casamer (MRRC) 
VI. Approval of the Agenda.  
Lusardi moved to approve the Agenda, supported by Valade.  Motion carried.

VII. Approval of the Minutes.

Remove: CHE Announcements/concerns – No Report.
Correction:  Millage rate for CMPL is .89 mills

Motion made by Conklin to approve the amended minutes of the February 11, 2010 meeting, supported by Lusardi. Motion carried.
VIII. Suburban Library Cooperative Business.

A. Automation

(a) Proprietary Fund Draft Budget – The income reflects 147 User Licenses as of today.  No increase in Salary/Benefits. Operating and other expenses are adjusted for this year.  Not included in the draft budget are MRRC Income and RFID Income/Expenses.  Revenue from MRRC will create an ending balance of $500.00. Depreciation amount is not an expense, but used by the Auditor to conform to GASB regulations.
Member libraries requesting to increase/decrease user licenses must submit a formal letter to SLC no later than April 1 of that fiscal year. The change will be reflected on the October 1st budget.
Motion made by Turgeon to accept the Proprietary Fund Draft Budget for FY 09/10 and forward the recommendation to the SLC Board, seconded by Parus.  Motion carried. CMPL abstains.
(b) Sirsi Quote for Data Removal – The quote received from Sirsi was not under $5,000.  After review of the data, Sirsi stated that TPL has a lot of acquisitions and the original quote did not include removing acquisitions. Frezza was asked to get a firm quote for the complete project.
(c) Automation System Auxiliary Membership Fees

The following fees are recommended:

· Sirsi licenses - $6,375 x  2 totals $12,750 per year

· Webhosting (includes 1 free domain name) - $50 per month totals $600 per year

· Databases -  $100 per year (hosting database webpage)
· Comcast - $40 per month totals $480 per year

· E-mail - $2.50 x 7 totals $17.50 per month or $210 per year

· Tech Support Maintenance contract - $2,500 a year for 50 hours.

(After 50 hours, member will pay $50 an hour.)

Automation System Auxiliary Membership Fees (continued)
Motion made by Valade to approve the Automation System Auxiliary Membership Fees as stated and forward the recommendation to the SLC Board, seconded by Parus.  Motion carried. CMPL abstains.
(d) Automation System Member Exit Policy

If a library leaves the SLC Shared Automation System, either by their own choice or by mandate of their governing agency, then the library will be billed for all costs involved with removal of all records from the SLC Shared Automation System.  Records include patron, bills, bibliographic, acquisitions, and serials.  All fees must be paid prior to the release of records; Centralized Purchasing can be used to pay these fees.  

Motion made by Smith to approve the Automation System Member Exit Policy as amended and forward the recommendation to the SLC Board, seconded by Doege.  Motion carried. CMPL abstains.

(e) Evanced Calendar
The SLC calendar server crashed and the drive was shipped out for data recovery.  The emergency data recovery cost was about $700 and 100% of the data was recovered. The Evanced Calendar system will be now stored on the Director’s Station Server and the entire database will be backed up. Frezza will send out an email when that data is restored.
(f) Evergreen

The Advisory Council requested that the Shared Technology Committee and SLC investigate open source automation systems.  The Committee attended an Evergreen Demo.  Evergreen is used by many libraries throughout Michigan, but the system does not work with RFID and does not have acquisitions or serials.  Woodford is waiting on a quote from Midwest Collaborative for Library Services (MCLS).
Frezza attended the Sirsi Conference the first week in March and talked to Sirsi about open source systems and Evergreen.  Sirsi is looking at ways to reduce costs to customers.  The Advisory Council recommended that the Shared Technology Committee and SLC look at a Polaris demo and could also go to CMPL for a site visit. CMPL abstains. Neal will email a Polaris sales consultant name to Frezza.
(g) SkyRiver

SkyRiver is an alternative cataloging system.  Michigan State University and West Bloomfield Township Library are using SkyRiver. SkyRiver has 25 million cataloging records. Proposed cost is $57,750.  OCLC has 5 times more cataloging records than SkyRiver and the annual cost is $86,079.80 plus additional OCLC ILL cost of $9,700. OCLC Inter Library Loan is a separate decision related to the Strategic Plan and is paid from the General Fund.  A lot of libraries use ILL, but overall usage has gone down.
Cliff Haka, Director of MSU Libraries, wrote a letter to MCLS standing up against the high cost of OCLC. The Advisory Council recommended that Woodford write a letter supporting Cliff’s statements.

B. Delivery Per Stop Rate Increase
City Wheels Courier has been charging SLC $11.00 per stop for 30 stops since the contract started and in September, 2009 the rate per stop increased to $11.25 for 30 stops, but actual daily stops is less than 30. City Wheels Courier invoicing is not detailed and just states the amount of days delivered per month times a daily rate. 

The recommendation from the Delivery Committee is to increase the daily per stop fee to $12.50 with accurate stop reporting.  This rate is still under budget for FY09/10 and keeps the revenue comparable for City Wheels Courier. SLC has to give City Wheels Courier seven days notice to increase or decrease stops. The current contract ends in August of 2011.  SLC delivery is a closed delivery system.
Motion made by Slivka to approve the increased delivery per stop rate of $12.50 per stop with accurate invoicing and  forward the recommendation to the SLC Board, seconded by Orlando.  Motion carried. 
VI. Announcements and Information.
A. MLA: Larry Neal
Cliff Haka of MSUL will be speaking at the MLA Directors Summit about SkyRiver on Friday, June 4th in Lansing.  Nancy Robertson will also be attending.

Senator Switalski is speaking at the DSLRT meeting Friday, March 19th at the Roseville Public Library. Gretchen Couraud would like to see many directors attend DSLRT to discuss library funding.  Libraries are the only entities getting cut from Renaissance zones and received the highest disproportionate cut compared to any other entity in state government.  Tax Capture is a bad thing for libraries as schools are automatically opted out.  We never know where the next one is going to pop up, and it is not fair to the voters to take money that they have voted on for a specific purpose, such as a library, and have that money diverted to an authority that is not accountable to the state. This is hurting libraries. Libraries are “small fish,” yet usage is going up due to the economic times.
Gretchen Couraud and Larry Neal met with Coop Directors.  There is a misperception that libraries are institutional members because their cooperative is, but this is not true.  MLA receives $6,000 from Coops annually. MLA is encouraging every library to join as an institution as MLA is funded by member dues.  Individual memberships have declined and program attendance is down.  MLA works with legislatures and saves libraries a lot of money.

The Summary of FY2010-11 Executive Budget recommendation was distributed.  The governor is recommending a 2.5% cut in state aid.  Book distributions centers are now gone.  The Library of Michigan will no longer be a Federal depository and is not going to be a circulating library, but will serve legislatures.
B. Part-time SLC Director Position
No Report.
C. Strategic Plan Update

Himmel and Wilson Consultants are attending the SLC Board Meeting on March 25th to present their Strategic Plan Draft Report.

VII. Member libraries’ announcements/concerns.


Thank you to Macomb Reference Research Center for hosting the Advisory Council Meeting. 

ARM – No Report.
         CLL – Absent.

CHE – Re-examining budget and may have to look at reducing hours. Would like to reduce hours in the summer, but will be less than 50 hours per week.  The rule is that Class IV & V libraries have to be open for 9 months a year at 50 hours a week.

CMPL – No Report.  
EPL – Finished budget and our hours may go down to 50 hours per week.

FRA -
 Budget is in dire straits and we are taking steps to reduce staff hours.  Book sale is next week. Trumpeter Program was well received.
HPW – Have not returned QSAC and are accredited through 2011.
LEN – Board meets the week of March 15th to start interviewing for a new library director.

LWM – Friends are having a three day book sale this Friday (10-5), Saturday (10-2) and Sunday (1-5).

MPL – Absent.

MTC –Fax usage has gone up and is creating some revenue. 
RAY – No Report.
ROG – Closed on Easter Sunday.  Have a new Board member.  Starting May 15th we will charge non-residents $1.00 to rent DVDs.  Revenue may be down by 15% next year.
RSV – Distributed the newsletter. Hours will be reduced, but a date is not set right now.
SCS – City of St. Clair Shores is hiring a new City Manager.  RFID Gates are installed. Reevaluating the budget.  We may close one day a week during fall/winter.
SBL – Fax machine is creating revenue of $3,000 a year. Soon we will be able to scan to USB for the same fee as the fax. Usually complete Budget in October, but the City Manager wants us to start Budget Reporting on a quarterly basis.
SHL – City of Sterling Heights budget presentation is in April.  The City of Sterling Heights is under the Headley limit, but Council is not sure if they are going to increase the tax rate.  Looking for a new Trustee training introduction packet.  SHL uses a fax machine that is completely run by the vendor and no cost, in or out, is involved.
TPL – Report given by Turgeon: Russ had to submit a decreased budget of one million dollars and the City may close the library in July of 2011 if there are no financial changes.  Currently, the library can maintain 55 hours.
UPL – No Report.
WPL- Henderstein is meeting with City Council Members individually over the next few weeks.  On July 1st WPL will go down to one library being open.  In two weeks will go before City Council to ask for a millage put the August ballot.
VIII. Public Participation.

MRRC – MRRC are considered tenants of the building.  Staff consists of three librarians and two clerical staff. MRRC has 2,000 reference books, twelve internet terminals, wifi, magazines and newspapers, is non-circulating, and does not use library cards. Casamer distributed a list a databases that MRRC has access to. Hours are Mon-Fri 9-5 until Wayne State classes start in the spring.  Hours will be increased at that time.
IX. Next meeting date.

The next meeting will be April 8, 2010 at the Sterling Heights Public Library at 9:30 a.m. 
X. Adjournment 
Slivka moved to adjourn at 11:25 a.m., supported by Blakely.  Motion carried.
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